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Dear Colleagues
We are writing following reports in the media that inappropriate Do Not Attempt Cardio Pulmonary Resuscitation (DNACPR) notices are being issued to COVID-19 patients with learning disabilities in England.
Last year, at the start of the pandemic, a joint Chief Medical Officer/Chief Nursing Officer letter was issued to ensure there was clarity around ethical decision making for people with any protected characteristic under the Equality Act 2010, including age, vulnerability, physical or learning disability, autism, other life-long illnesses or conditions such as cerebral palsy, enduring mental health conditions or substance misuse problems. 

The letter made it clear that age, disability or long term condition should never be a sole reason for issuing a DNACPR order. It emphasised that decisions should be made on an individual and consultative basis with people. It is unacceptable for advance care plans, with or without DNACPR form completion, to be applied to groups of people of any description. This remains the Welsh Government position and is applicable to all patients regardless of whether they have COVID-19 or not.
The letter was also issued widely to third sector partners, and in an easy read format. 

Attached is the web link to the letter which also contains links to other relevant information:  https://gov.wales/decisions-do-not-attempt-cardiopulmonary-resuscitation-dnacpr-age-disability-and-long-term
In addition, Care Inspectorate Wales (CIW) has made it clear that all advance care planning, including DNACPR, must be carried out in partnership with people and their families. CIW issued a joint statement with Healthcare Inspectorate Wales (HIW) in April 2020 which emphasised the importance of personalised, compassionate communication as being central to this process. Decisions should always be made on an individual basis, with and in the best interests of the person. 
We would be grateful if you would share the contents of this letter with all relevant staff.

Yours sincerely
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